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Sunday, February 7, 2021
Hello Parents and Students,

Please read through the letter for some February updates.    
Cold Weather:  We have students waiting for rides at the end of the day that are not always dressed for the weather.  If they are waiting for rides on cold days, please remind your child that they must remain in the big intermediate mudroom to ensure they can be physically distanced.  We have several students crowding in the mudroom by the wheel chair ramp.  Reminder that there is supervision until 3:10 pm only.  Please try to arrive previous to this time to pick up your child.  
Morning Drop Offs:  Please do not leave your car parked in the laneway by the fence when dropping off your child.  Other parents cannot drive through and it is causing some congestion in our parking lot.  If at all possible we ask you to not drop off your child before 8:15 am.  
After School Pick Ups: Again, please do not leave your car parked in the laneway while waiting for your child at the end of the day.  We encourage you to park on the side of the street.  Sometimes our students are in a hurry to meet their parent and are not always mindful of vehicles in the parking lot.  

Interim Reports:  Some teachers will be opting to send home an interim report by February 19, 2021.  If you do not receive one from your child at this time, you will receive one in May.  Please check with your child’s teacher if you have any questions.  
Popcorn Days: We have another popcorn day planned (Friday, February 26).  Don’t forget to order your popcorn on the Hot lunch menu site.  It is listed under February Popcorn Day in the menus.  
COVID-19 News:  We want to continue to reassure you that our staff is making every possible effort to follow all safety protocols as outlined by the Provincial Health Officer and the Ministry of Education.  

1. Our staff wear masks at all times.   

2. Students are required to wash their hands when entering the school, when transitioning to alternate spaces (gym, library, etc.), after leaving the gym, library, etc., before eating and after eating. 

3. We have a daytime custodian that wipes down high frequency areas several times a day. 

4. If you need to pick up your child early for an appointment or drop off something, please call the school and someone will meet you at the main doors.  We ask that you not enter the school unless you have an appointment.  If you have an appointment, you will be required to enter through the main doors, wear a mask, read through the health check, hand sanitize, and sign in.  

5. I have attached a K to 12 Health Check.  Parents and Caregivers can utilize this app for daily assessment of symptoms.  https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1
Valentine’s Day:  We can celebrate but it will look a little bit different. 

· Valentine's Day cards can be distributed in cohorts only.
· Students and Staff will wash their hands before exchanging treats or cards.

· No homemade treats can be given out.  No food sharing at this time. 

· If Parents want to send candy or treats, they must be individually packaged from a store, keeping in line with the WorkSafeBC protocols.  The teacher will distribute the candy or treats.  
Hot Lunch Menu:  Below you will find the instructions on how to login to our Hot Lunch Website.  The orders for March are due Saturday, February 27th 2021.  Please do not forget to pay for your orders when you place them.  

1. All orders will be placed online at this web address: 
central.hotlunches.net
2. To place orders you will need to register first. The access code is ECEHL (these need to be capital letters)

3. Fill in the registration page with your contact information. 

4. Add your children to the correct classroom. 
5. Place your orders. You can do one month at a time or all four months if you wish. 

6. You will need to pay for your order with a credit card.  We use Bambora to collect money.  Unfortunately, we cannot accept cash or cheques.  

8. You will be charged a $0.30 fee to use the Bambora service. If you want, you can pay for all the orders at once to have only one fee.

French Immersion Kindergarten Registrations: We still have room for any student beginning school.  Please pass this message along to anyone looking to register their child for French Immersion.  
As always, if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact us by telephone or email. 

Sincerely,

Mme Côté-Aubin                                                                                      Mr. Brooks

Principal                                                                                                     Vice-Principal

lcoteaubin@prn.bc.ca                                                                             jbrooks@prn.bc.ca
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/sd60ec/
Central Website: https://central.prn.bc.ca/
February Dates

12th - Dress in red and white Day

12th- Body Percussion workshop/presentation/individual classes/cohorts 

15th - Family Day - No School

16th - FSA- grade 4 students only begins this week 

19th - Interim #2 Home (Optional)

22nd - NID - No School

26th - Hat Day

26th - Popcorn Day

27th - Hot Lunch orders for February are due  

